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NO-3601 Kongsberg, 

Norway 

 

Dear Mr. Wahlstrøm, 

 

The Maritime Administrator has further reviewed Kongsberg’s K-Fleet Logbook system against 

the guidance for the use of electronic record books onboard Marshall Islands flagged vessels.  

Based on this review, the Administrator has determined that, provided the requirements outlined 

in Marine Notice No. 7-041-5 are met, Kongsberg’s K-Fleet Logbook system may be used to 

fulfill the requirements in section 7.41.2 of the Marshall Islands Maritime Regulations to 

maintain in particular a Deck and Navigation Log, an Engine Room Log, an Oil Record Book, 

Cargo Record Book, a Garbage Record Book, and a Radio Log. 

 

Of particular note is the ability of the K-Fleet Logbook system to be integrated with the K-Fleet 

Voyage application to monitor and report daily voyage data in support of and to meet the 

compliance needs of the forthcoming EU MRV regulatory requirements. 

 

Owners or operators of Marshall Islands flagged vessels intending to install the K-Fleet Logbook 

system on their vessels remain responsible for ensuring compliance with the requirements in 

Marine Notice No. 7-041-5. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

  
 

Capt. Thomas F. Heinan 

Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs 

Republic of the Marshall Islands 

+1-703-620-4880 ext. 1336 

+1-703-618-3338 cell 

theinan@register-iri.com 


